Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, October 31, 1988

Present: Rachel Reinstein, Chairman, Edwin Rowehl, Bill Suydam, and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM.

Ms. Grace Walker left emergency operation plans with the Selectmen this morning. Selectmen discussed a committee to oversee the operation. Committee possibly consisting of a police officer, member of the highway dept., C.D. director, and a selectman. No decisions made at this time.

Chris Joseph, police chief, has been getting figures on the cost of a new cruiser. He suggested the capital reserve fund be increased to \$7,500 a year to allow for replacement of a cruiser every two years.

Rachel Reinstein and Bill Suydam questioned two possible zoning violations. They will be check out.

The petition from Runyon & Sweeney regarding the Hickey/Vose property was signed.

Camp Sachem was discussed.

Minutes of last weeks meeting were accepted with corrections, ie. Map 1A Lot 31 and not 1A 877..

Rachel left the meeting feeling ill.

Selectmen Edwin Rowehl and Bill Suydam continued with the regular meeting.

Art Stenberg gave his report on permit application #8894. N.H. Flakeboard. Mr. Caughey is willing to attach the building. Since the building is in the rural zone, Mr. Caughey will have to apply to the BOA for a variance on article XIII D. I non conforming structure. USC.

Permits #8895, Tenney Farm, green house, #8896, S. Schacht, house, and #8897, D. Edmunds, apartments above store were turned over to the zoning inspector.

Bill Suydam gave a run down on the need to upgrade the computer. It does not have enough memory for the needs of the office.

Meeting adjourned 10:30

ems

November 1, 1988

Options for the landfill were discussed.

November 2, 1988

Rachel and Ed agreed to the issuance of a check to Lloyd Henderson for the balance of his bill. The check will be turned over when he turns the town files over.

November 3, 1988

Confirmed to not

Edwin Rowell and Bill Suydam discussed Edmunds Hardware building permit. It was agreed the selectmen did tell Mr. Edmund that he could put in apartments and stairways after the fire which destroyed the upper floor of his building. Ed Rowell went to the store and executed inspection.

Bill MacColloch's variance problems were discussed.

Phil Runyon's new options of the zoning ordinance were discussed.